Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
How much has the Council spent on legal costs in the last 10 years? Please can you provide a breakdown by year and show what each year's spending was on?

Legal costs includes costs the Council has incurred as a result of taking legal action against people in the last 10 years.

- Legal costs incurred as a result of legal defenses of its councillors and/or officers and/or the Council in the last 10 years.

- Legal costs incurred as a result of the Council having to make payouts and/or the payment of costs associated with cases it may have lost in the last 10 years.

Please can you also provide information on if the Council has been involved in legal proceedings against residents who are not Leicester residents and if it has, what for and whether it won the case or not?

This information is either not held by Leicester City Council or it is not feasible to collate the data requested within the 18 hour limit prescribed by the Act.  Therefore, the following exemptions are applicable:

Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  In line with the Council’s retention and disposal policy, financial records are not retained for 10 years.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

You ask for the cost of ‘Taking legal action,’ however, litigation costs are not recorded in a reportable format.  We would need to calculate the wages/time of all Litigation staff, plus a proportion of the running costs, plus disbursements.  We would then need to trawl through all cases to establish if the costs where as a result of action on the part of the Council or defence of the Council.  This would far exceed the 18 hour limit.

There are also other departments at Leicester City Council that regularly take legal action and are separate to the Legal Services Team.  Housing Services, Education Welfare, Insurance Services, Council Tax, Parking Enforcement etc.  Again, for staff to trawl through all records, calculate costs and establish the type of action taken, would far exceed the timeframe specified for dealing with such requests.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
